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President’s Message  

Greetings, 
  
January has begun with great ski conditions for Western North 
Carolina. Check out latest conditions at: 

http://ashevilleskiclub.com/#/resorts. Contact Ellen Hofler to connect to ASC members via 
a Yahoo email group to see who is skiing locally. 

The January 9th meeting will be at Twisted Laurel, 131 College Street. If learning to dance or 
learning to do a new dance was one of your New Year’s resolutions you are in luck. We will 
kick our first meeting of the year off with line dancing at 6:30 followed by appetizers provid-
ed by the club and a cash bar. Enjoy the music and learn a few new dance moves or help a 
fellow club member stay in rhythm.  

Two spots are now open for the Val Gardena/Venice trip from January 26th – February 6th.  
This is one of those bucket list items that is a must do for both skiers and non-skiers.  Ski the 
famous Sella Ronda in the Dolomites and a three night extension in Venice during the         
famous Carnevale. Total package price with round trip air out of Asheville is $2,754 per     
person. With the Euro/USD exchange rate quickly changing, this price is locked in and a 
great value. Contact Jeff Kenrick before January 5th to secure a spot. jpkenrick@aol.com  
Click on this link for more trip details http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/#/trips 

The race season kicked off at Appalachian Mountain on December 16th/17th. The Asheville 
team is in first place in the Crescent Western Division. Way to go – ASC race team! The next 
race is at Sugar Mountain on January 6/7th. If you do not race, please come out and support 
the team on a race weekend.  Contact Erik Sandstedt on the Sunday before any race to add 
your name to a list for discounted lift tickets sweski@gmail.com.  Doug MacMillan is leading 
the team with race practice at Wolf Ridge on Monday and Wednesday afternoons/evenings. 
Wolf is offering a special $200 season pass to our club members.  Please contact Doug at 
dpmacmillan@earthlink.net for more information.  

Recently Doug and I had an opportunity to share Asheville Ski Club information with the 
staff at WISE Sports Radio in Asheville, AM1310/FM92.3. Tim Grotenhuis, host, recently 
started a sports series focusing on Mountain Sports Activities that do not include the use of 
balls.  ASC was selected to kick off the series. Broadcast date to be determined.  This is a 
wonderful free promotion for ASC.  Thanks to Tim and WISE Sports Radio. 

Think snow and get out and enjoy winter activities.     Bill Melton  

http://ashevilleskiclub.com/%23/resorts
mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/%23/trips
file:///C:/Users/Bill/Documents/Asheville%20Ski%20Club/sweski@gmail.com
mailto:dpmacmillan@earthlink.net
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NEXT MEETING 
 

 Date:     TUESDAY January 9th, 2018 

          Location:  The Twisted Laurel Downtown 

          Time:    Line Dancing 6:30 pm                             

      Meeting/Announcements at 7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

ASC January meeting will be held at The Twisted Laurel,   
130 College Street in downtown Asheville.  The feature will 
be DANCING!  Appetizers and cash bar also.   
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Mountain Biking at Bent Creek - Every Wednesday at 5:30pm. 

Meet at Ledford parking lot.                                                                                                 
 Gary Swinea  gswinea@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

http://www.meetup.com/
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Newsletter Editor’s Notes 
 

Wow!! It is hard to believe that we were recently complaining 

about warm weather. Winter has come, and with a vengeance!     

Icy roads wreaked havoc on New Years Eve. We almost had to    

cancel the Asheville Symphony Orchestra performance of the     

Carmina Burana choral cantata, but as the old saying goes,         

“The show must go on.” It did, and it was well received by an         

enthusiastic but  smaller than normal audience at Thomas Wolfe 

Auditorium. In case you didn’t make the show, here’s me in a       

tuxedo. I knew you wouldn’t want to miss that. 

The great thing about being a member of ASC is that we have lots of 

opportunities to take advantage of cold snowy weather with the 

good deals at local ski areas and the terrific ski trips to Europe and 

the Western US. That’s not to mention our superb race team,        

including fine training for youngsters that love to ski. So now it’s 

time to shake off the post–new–year food and drink hangover and 

hit the slopes!  

 

 

Travel Tips & Business Cards for the Avalanche 
 

If you have a travel tip you would like to share with other members send it to me at 
tbushar@gmail.com 

Also remember, we welcome you to share your business card by having it published in the            
Asheville Avalanche monthly newsletter (see page 9).  Just send a copy of your card to me. 
 

Some Other Reminders 
 

• If you are a new member come see Jeff Kenrick, Bill Melton or Tom Bushar at any ASC 
meeting to have your picture taken. We would like to feature new member names and 
pictures in the Avalanche so folks can get to know you.  

• Find out what’s going on throughout the skiing world by visiting the website:  
http://skifederation.org  and scroll down to tab called Fed News Beat. 

• Check out the ASC Facebook page and give us a “like.”  

• If you have something that’s “fit to print” in the Avalanche,  you can email me directly at 
tbushar@gmail.com with your story and pictures. Your story does not need to be written 
in final form. I generally edit, elaborate and embellish as necessary to generate interest.  

 

 

Tom Bushar, 
Asheville        

Avalanche Editor 
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ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB LEADERSIP CONTACTS 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

President  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366   

Vice President/Pres Elect Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566 

Past President  Jeff Kenrick     jpkenrick@aol.com   828-246-3035 

Treasurer  John Michael Kledis  johnmichaelk@gmail.com   828-242-6971 

Secretary  Donald Hummel  dhummel@waynesvillenc.gov  828-734-8424 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS  

Chairman  Erik Sandstedt                      seasonscatering@charter.net  828-654-9432 

Members  Paul Dobson                         paultdobson@gmail.com           828-775-5132 

   James Baker                james_baker100@att.net   978-855-9335   

   Margaret Crum    mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 

   Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

          

 

ACTIVITY DIRECTORS    

Newsletter  Tom Bushar  tbushar@gmail.com                   828-254-4108 

Membership  Debbie Melton   Ashskiclub@gmail.com   828-674-9323   

Publicity   to be determined 

Socials   to be determined   

 

Club Trips Chair  Jeff Kenrick     jpkenrick@aol.com   828-246-3035   

Club Trips Leaders Jan Van Dine  janvandine@gmail.com   828-275-4327 

   Gina Alberti  ginamarieasheville@gmail.com   828-808-2843 

   Joe Lackey  jlackeyalpine@gmail.com   704-236-8340 

 

RACING    

   Race Director  Erik Sandstedt                      sweski@gmail.com   828-242-1540  

   Junior Race Captain Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

Special  Olympics  Sam Lloyd   zlloyd@windstream.net   864-384-4546 

Webmaster  Alex Wang  Alex.wang298@gmail.com  828-246-1160 

 

 

Crescent Rep  Paul Dobson                         paultdobson@gmail.com           828-775-5132 

Crescent Rep  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Crescent Past Pres Margaret Crum    mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 

Crescent Trips:  Margaret Crum    mcrum211@charter.net   828-280-5239 

   Donald Hummel  dhummel@waynesvillenc.gov  828-734-8424  

    

 

mailto:Ashskiclub@gmail.com
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December 12 , 2017 meeting 

ASC December meeting was held on Tuesday, Decem-

ber 12th at The Twisted Laurel,  130 College Street in          

downtown Asheville. The meeting featured an auction 

of members’ equipment.  

 

January 9 , 2018 meeting 

Again we meet at the Twisted Laurel. Be sure to come early to join in the Line Dancing, 

along with appetizers and a cash bar. This should be fun for everyone! After all, as a 

friend of mine once said, “Skiing is the ultimate dance - and the mountain always leads.”  
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Steamboat Ski School and Race Camp 2017 
 

34 ASC members (8 new memberships, 2 lapsed renewals) 
participated in Crescent’s annual trip and what an interest-
ing trip it was.  November was mild and relatively dry in the 
Yampa Valley, but Steamboat Ski Area reported 10 inches of 
fresh powder at mid-mountain Monday, December 4, after an 
overdue storm glided into the valley on the heels of a brisk 
wind the night before.   
 
In the early morning hours Monday, Steamboat Ski Area employed a record 146 snow-
making guns and ran 3.1 million gallons of water through them to take advantage of ideal 
snowmaking conditions. And all of that manmade snow mixed with a blast of natural 
powder.  The locals always look forward to CSC coming into town as we tend to bring the 
snow! 
 

An unusual inversion of temperatures made snow making impossible 
from Thunderhead so the mountain could not be connected to open 
more runs.  Considering what Steamboat had to work with, groomers 
did a good job and lessons went on with a few challenges. Having 1/3 
of Heavenly Daze open for the first run of the day was interesting.  
Jess’ Cut Off to Vogue was the 2nd leg of the journey to the base.       
Racers managed to train on Vogue and Sitz and Bashor opened for the 
big race on Friday.   
 

Asheville members who won medals were Ron James, a Bronze, Lou James, Silver,          
Michael Ferrell, Silver and Justin Laing, Gold .  For those of you that don’t know, Justin is 
the grandson of Jean and Doug Alden. He still holds the record for the lowest CSC                
handicap ever!  Interesting that the medal winners aren’t  on the race team and live out 
of state! 
 
Despite the lack of snow, members had a fantastic week of private sales, parties, dinners, 
dances, prizes  and fun!   14 members won prizes at the Awards Dinner on Friday.  The 
two youngest members on the trip , James Crum 5, and Bentley Laing, 7 had lessons all 
week and the lack of snow didn’t bother them in the least!  I think if we all had learned at 
that early age, we would be “Olympians” as Billy likes to tell us!  Our 
“Golden boy” of the group, Henry Herring (Gail’s husband) just didn’t 
get that warm, fuzzy feeling about skiing.  He gets an A for effort 
though!   
 
2018 will be Crescent”s 35th Anniversary Ski/Race School.  Don’t 
let this year’s lack of  snow prevent you from coming next year!  Of 
those 19 years I have been coming, I have had powder lessons the 
entire week on more than one occasion....you  just never know what 
you will get !! 
 
Take a look at more pictures next page. See you next year. 
 
Margaret Crum  
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Steamboat Ski School and Race Camp 2017 
 

The pictures tell the story 
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Member Business Cards 
 

How about letting Asheville Ski Club help you advertise your business? Or maybe you would 
just like to let your fellow members know what you do for a living. We welcome you to share 
your business card by having it published in the Asheville Avalanche monthly newsletter.  
Just send a copy of your card to Tom Bushar at tbushar@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Skis For Sale 
 

3 pairs of skis available for sale.  Contact Mark Rozof  Mrozof@hotmail.com  724-454-6540 

1.     Head monster $350.00, size 163 last year ski 

2.     Last year head Titan $450.00, size 163, (like new only used 4x) 

3.     Head Titan from 2016/17 season for $250.00, size 163 
 

Special Olympics Update 

We have the NC winter games for skiing and snowboarding on Jan 7-8 at Appalachian 
Mountain. On Feb 4-6 the southeast regional winter games will also be held at Appalachian. 
After the southeast games,  skiing for the S.O. will basically be over for the season. 
However,  anyone interested in working with special needs people should give me a call at 
864-384-4546. I can put them to work. Next month we will have a report about the athletes 
at State Games. 
 
Sam Lloyd 
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Asheville Ski Club Ski Team 
 

The ASC ski team is a group of fun loving mountain  
families that cherish outdoor activities and friendship.  
During the winter, we ski.  While the mountains of 
North Carolina may not offer 12,000 foot peaks, epic 
terrain, or deep powder they do offer opportunities to 
have a ball on skis.   

We have learned that ski racing is one of the best ways to make the most out of 300 vertical 
feet.  Our club racers have also learned the racing is the best way to become a highly skilled 
skier.  ASC formed a ski team so that we could take full advantage of the opportunities in 
our own back yard.  Pictures are from Appalachian Mountain December 2017. See results 
next pages. 

The 3 components of club success 

Proximity:  Skiing is always a big effort.  One of the biggest issues 
that deter skiers from heading to the hill is drive time.  We are    
developing our program at Wolf Ridge Ski Resort.  It is an easy 35 
minute drive from Asheville.   

Cost:  Unfortunately, Skiing can become very expensive very  
quickly.  As a group, our club is able to negotiate lower pricing for 
slope access, gear, and training. (pricing details below) 

Safety:  Risk of injury is a part of skiing.  That risk can, however, be 
mitigated.  Through our program, we will teach the kids to identify the risks on the hill     
including other skiers and boarders as well as problematic terrain features.  We spend 
much of our time on terrain that is closed to the public or, at least, minimally used.  We will 
also teach them to ski with great control.  Control is the most critical element of successful 
racing. 

Oh yeah, and skiing is FUN!  While we do enjoy racing, skiing and snowboarding are recrea-
tional activities.  It can be more or less competitive depending on the kid.  To be clear, the 
adult coaches are not working towards some "result".  Our overall goal is to see the kids       
improve their skills and make progress on snow.  Success is measured by enthusiasm,         
progression of personal skills, formation of new friendships, and big smiles under oversized 
goggles! 
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Asheville Ski Club Ski Team 

3 levels of participation 
 

ASC Practice Skier:   

By joining the Asheville Ski Club kids and adults are eligible to  
buy a discounted lift ticket at Wolf Ridge for $200 per individual 
(regardless of age).  The club fee is $60 for a family.  Individual 
club memberships are also available for less.  Practice skiers may 
attend practice on Monday and Wednesday nights.  Practices run 
from 6:00 until 8:00. Free skiing at Wolf is also available on an   
unlimited basis.  This is "step 1" to getting involved. 

Crescent Racer:   

Crescent is our sweet spot.  Crescent racers are typically enthusiastic, intermediate to     
expert skiers.  We travel to weekend races at other resorts in North Carolina and West   
Virginia.  The competition is friendly and low key.  Camaraderie is abundant.  The racing 
format groups similarly skilled skiers into groups of 10 (a flight).  Out of each flight, 
awards are given for the top three finishers.   

SARA Racer:   

This is our competitive offering.  Some of the more experienced racers will attend races 
sponsored by the Southern Appalachian Racing Association.  "SARA" is an affiliate of the 
U.S. Ski and Snowboard Association.  Races are conducted according to national rules and 
showcase very talented racers.  We have several members who participate and do very 
well.   

ONLY 3 steps!   

1.  Join ASC, http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/forms/MembForm.pdf 

The costs and mailing address are on the form.  (One note: the "racer fee" is only for those 
who want to participate in Crescent races.)  

2.  Buy an ASC Wolf Ridge lift pass: 

Go to the Wolf Ridge Group Sales office on the top floor of the lodge and ask for an ASC ski 
team season pass.  They are ONLY $200 – a bargain that is hard to beat! 

3.  Email  dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  "I'm in coach!" 
 

 

 

 

http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/forms/MembForm.pdf
mailto:dpmacmillan@earthlink.net
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Asheville Ski Club Ski Team 

Additional Notes 
 

**Crescent Racers:  In addition to the steps above, Crescent racers 
must mail in the Crescent Race fee. A $35 check payable to The 
Asheville Ski Club (and can be included    with the membership 
check) - the cost is $35 per racer regardless of age.   

Mail check to:  Asheville Ski Club                                                                                                                  
   P.O. Box 211                                                                                                                                  
   Asheville, NC  28802 

 

Once you pay your fee you are eligible for all Crescent races.  Simply notify Coach Doug  
or Coach Erik Sandstedt (sweski@gmail.com) at least one week before a posted race and 
you will be added to the roster.  We will give out race day information once you sign up.  
Don’t worry - we will walk you through everything. 

 

SARA Racers:  To participate in SARA you must become a member of the U.S. Ski and 
Snowboard Association.  Register through the website: https://usskiandsnowboard.org .  
You should register as an alpine competitor and associate with the Asheville Ski Club.  
The site will walk you through the steps.  Once you do this, communicate with Coach 
Doug about participating in each race.  This is a fun option for racers with a season or 
two of racing under their belt.  It is not a good option for new racers!   

 

E-mail questions to dpmacmillan@earthlink.net.   

We can’t wait to see you on the mountain!!!   

 

ASC 
 

mailto:sweski@gmail.com
https://usskiandsnowboard.org
mailto:dpmacmillan@earthlink.net
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Racers and Skiers, 

It’s the time of the year when we all are getting exited about another ski season. Last year we did not 
have the weather with us, but the atmosphere and spirit throughout the team was amazing. Let’s 
hope the weather god Ullr will be with us and bring us lots snow. We will have great opportunities to 
train this year at Wolf Ridge , and that will make us an even a stronger team. Our first race will be at 
Appalachian Ski Mountain on December 16-17. Please pay your club and race dues before the start of 
the season.  

Please spread the word about our existing season and bring in some more racers and skiers. Looking 
forward to a great 2017/2018 season. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Thank you, 

Erik Sandstedt, Race Director  

Sweski@gmail.com 

 

 
 

2017/2018 CSC Race Series  

 

                                                                                                            
Gate Training at Appalachian each Friday evening before a Boone Area Crescent Race. 

 

Race Format - Two runs of Slalom on Saturdays and two runs of Giant Slalom on 

Sundays 
 
December 16 & 17, 2017  Appalachian Mt, NC Race    9:30  
 

January    06 & 07, 2018 Sugar Mt, NC Race    9:00 
          

January           7-14, 2018          Crescent Ski Council Ski Week 
 

January    27 & 28, 2018 Canaan Valley, WV  Race   TBD  
 

February               5, 2018 Cupp Run Challenge at Snowshoe, WV 
 

February  10 & 11, 2018 Beech Mt, NC Race    10:00 
 

 

February  24 & 25, 2018  Appalachian Mt, NC Race    9:30 

 

March               TBA, 2018 Governor’s Cup Race at Timberline, WV     
 

March                    4,2018         Dick Trundy/Sugar Cup GS Sugar Mt.    9:00 
 

March             9-11, 2018   Crescent Cup, SilverCreek, WV   8:45  
      

March           21-25, 2018  NASTAR Nationals Squaw Valley, Calif.  Rich Mead 

DEC. 2-9, 2017 CSC Racing’s 33rd   RACE CAMP @ STEAMBOAT-START PLANNING 

NOW AND CALL SARA OR GO ON-LINE AT S.A.T. TO RESERVE YOUR SPACE! 

Crescent Cup race format will be both GS and SL races on Saturday, weather permitting. 

GS will start at 8:45 – SL start time TBA – dependant on conditions and set-up time. 

 

Contact race director Erik Sandstedt sweski@gmail.com 
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2017-2018 Ski Season - WOW!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trip Updates: 

CSC 34th Steamboat Race/Ski/Ride Camp December 2-9, 2017                                                       

 We have 30 going from Asheville to Steamboat. Trip closed Nov. 1st.                                          

ASC/CSC Mammoth Mountain, CA January 13-20, 2018                                                                              

 Mammoth has 120 CSC members with 13 going from ASC.              

 Still open for booking.                                                                                            

 Sign up at www.sportsamerica.com/csctrips                                                                                      

 Additional Information - Donald Hummel: dhummel@waynesvillenc.gov                                                                   

ASC Val-Gardena, Italy January 26-February 6, 2018  ALERT!!! 2 spots opened up!!!                                                                                                

 Contact Gina Alberti: ginamarieasheville@gmail.com or Jeff Kenrick: jpkenrick@aol.com 

ASC Park City, UT February 24-March 3, 2018 (SOLD OUT!)                                                                            

 Contact Wayne Bailey: wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com 

ASC/CSC Killington, VT March 18-23, 2018 Still open for booking.                                                 

 Sign up at www.sportsamerica.com/csctrips                                                                                          

 Additional Information - Jeff Kenrick: jpkenrick@aol.com 
  

Note: For information and applications for ASC or CSC ski trips go to ashevilleskiclub.com 

and click on the word Trips for ASC trips or the CSC logo for CSC trips. 

Steamboat Springs Mammoth Mountain 

Killington Resort 

Val-Gardena 

Park City Resort 

SOLD 

OUT! 

SOLD 

OUT! 

SOLD 

OUT! 

STILL 

OPEN

STILL 

OPEN



17 

 



18 

 



19 

 
 

Val Gardena Trip Update 
 
Asheville Ski Club has two openings for the Val Gardena and Venice, Italy trip. 
Contact Jeff Kenrick by Friday, January 5 to secure a place. jpkenrick@aol.com 
 
Val Gardena, Italy January 26-February 6th, 2018 
 Bucket list luxury trip to Dolomites ski areas.  
 Ski the famous Sella Ronda in the Dolomites.  
 Package $2,754.00 per person Includes: 
  • Round trip air and ground transfers to Val Gardena and Venice 
  • 7 nights lodging at the 4 star Hotel Oswald in Val Gardena with breakfast and 
     dinner included 
  • 3 night extension in Venice during Carnevale.  
  • Lodging at the 3 star Hotel Carlton Grand Canal in Venice including breakfast  
 
More information -    http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/#/trips 
 

mailto:jpkenrick@aol.com
http://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/%23/trips
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